
 

Dear Parents 

This is in reference to the letter dated 21/06/2020 regarding collection of fee. First 

and foremost the school had no intentions to hurt anyone’s feelings or self respect.  

As the school continues to meet its commitments and responsibilities, it expects the 

same from its parent community as well. School is asking to submit the fee adhering 

to govt rules as per the fee structure of the previous year and by no means is trying to 

reap in any sort of benefits as misinterpreted by parents. Rather we fully understand 

that in the prevailing circumstances of the COVID-19 pandemic, general hardships of 

the self employed businesses and the slowdown in economy we are more than willing 

to support our parent community pro-actively and at the same time continue to meet 

the high quality standards of teaching for our students as every year. We have waived 

transport and meal charges. New fee policy has also been shared segregating 

different waivers for various classes.  

The point that has been stated in the letter regarding the increase in the fee, just want 

to mention here that if the fee was raised in the past then at the same time the 

facilities were also kept at par with it by the school. Moreover, nobody could foresee 

that such a pandemic situation will erupt and the worst part is we don’t know till 

what time it will continue or subsides. This year, we have not raised any fee amount 

although if and when the government decides to reopen the school we will be 

required to extend the protection measures for the safety and security of our children. 

We will be adopting all the sanitization measures for infrastructure, transportation etc 

and no extra charges will be asked for the same. 

Adopted Fee waiver policy for the session 2020 - 2021 

 P lay way 100%waiver has been given on school fee till September 2020. 

 Pre – Nursery – If 6 months tuition fees get deposited till June 2020 then 1.5 

month waive off will be given. 3 month waive off will be provided for paying 

annually. 

 Nursery and KG  - If 6 months tuition fees get deposited till June 2002 then 

1 month waive off will be given.2 month waive off will be provided for 

paying annually. 

 For (classes 1 to 8) - If 6 months tuition fees get deposited till June 2020 

then 15 days waive off will be given. 1 month waive off will be provided for 

paying annually. 



We are not forcing the parents to pay the amount right away, the deadlines have been 

extended already and a genuine case can be evaluated accordingly even later but we 

are advising parents that whosoever can pay right now should pay.  

Those parents who are facing any financial constraints are requested to give a 

reasonable detailed undertaking on inability to pay the fee such as name, address, 

name of your business, situation pre and post pandemic financial position that you 

are facing. Parents can seek individual appointments and cases can be considered. 

Facts will be verified by our team and depending upon the report submitted by our 

team deferment can be given on the fee. Full support will be extended if reasons are 

found to be genuine. 

Needless to say that it is a tricky situation and in togetherness we need to find a 

balanced way out of the circumstances. 

  

Best Regards 

PIET Sanskriti School 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please be noted that the school has decided to strike off names of students and stop 

online education if tuition fee is not paid by June end. Those parents finding it 

difficult to pay fee for April and May can apply for payment in three instalments to 

be paid in June, July and August.  

 


